The regular monthly meeting of the St. Michael’s Church Parish Council was called to order at 6:31 PM on May 4th by chairperson Lee Lauster. Members who were present: Lee Lauster, Chris Taylor, Rosemary Strub, Bob Hegeman, Chris Hasseler, Gina Porter, Lynn Poiesz, Henry Banker, Father Merritt, Father Sierotowicz, Gina Donnelly, June Sherman and Carmella Owen. Absent: Cody Acquista. Opening prayer was said by Gina Porter. 
The minutes of the April meeting were discussed. The following corrections or additions were noted. Correction: Marlock Electric was only consulted on the renovation and is not the electrical contractor of record. Addition: The Easter vigil attendance was 58. Correction: Deacon Kiley did not start the van ministry. He had started an outreach to the homebound which was shut down due to COVID. Then the diocese asked him to take over the van project. Correction: Safe environment certification is for all volunteers. It is not limited to those working with children or vulnerable adults. The minutes were accepted with these changes. 
Father Felicjan reported that the CMA has $31,360 pledged and $30,330 of that has been paid. We are at 69.92% pledged. As of 5/04/21 we are $13,191 from our goal. As to the renovation, final contracts are being drawn up. It has been decided that during the renovation, Sunday masses will be said at St. Michael’s Lyons. Daily mass will remain in Newark. We will not be moving the marble from the former high altar back to the center but the tabernacle will be moved to the center. Meetings still need to happen with the architects and the contractors to draw up final plans. When we have plans, they will be shared via vision boards in the gathering space.
Food for the June meeting will be subs from Wegmans. Gina Donnelly and Gina Porter will email choices and get orders. Chris Hasseler will bake cookies for the dessert.

A committee needs to be formed to figure out the logistics of using the new van. Bob Hegeman will be the Parish Council representative on that committee. This committee will also have members of Blessed Trinity and St. Joseph the Worker parishes along with Deacon Kiley. They will be  tasked with creating rules of use and scheduling drivers. 

A team in Clyde is working on live streaming the mass. The cost is $4,000 and all parishes were asked to share in the cost. All the masses will be recorded in Clyde. It is suspected that attending mass from home will only be officially accepted as Sunday obligation for a short period of time. We are approaching the point where it will be safe to return to mass. For those who are truly homebound due to health, there are many opportunities already available. We should be concentrating on getting people back to church. A motion was made by Gina Porter and seconded by Bob Hegeman to not financially support the live stream project. The motion carried. 
It was suggested that something be put in the bulletin about using St. Michael’s Lyons during renovations so as not to blindside people. It will be announced at church and put in the bulletin. It is also announced that there is no Wednesday night mass during June, July, August and September. Holy hour will continue. 

Cody Acquista will not return as youth representative. We need one or two kids to take his place. Is there an age requirement? June will reach out to a few individuals to see if there is interest. She will also check with the diocese on an age requirement. First and foremost is that they be active church members.
 The purpose of a youth rep was to report to / be a link to the youth groups but there is no youth group at the moment. It was suggested to put something in the bulletin asking if there are any youth interested in forming a youth group.
 Confirmation preparation class will be done by Cory Ginett.
Some parts of normal mass procedures are returning. Lectors will again carry the Book of Gospels to the altar. We can have one altar server per mass to carry the cross and ring the bells. They still can not help set or clear the altar. We still are doing 6’ social distancing. We still are wearing masks. Rules still say no singing. We still have some issues with people not taking the Eucharist immediately but they are not going all the way to their seats with the host. The host is to be taken immediately as a sign of respect and to limit the chance of dropping it.
$2,000 stipend fund will be used to buy carnations and prayer cards for Mother’s Day. We will order 125 flowers at $1.00 each. Bob Hegeman will pick them up from a flower buyer he knows. Bob, Lynne and Lee will pass out the flowers and cards at both masses. Crowning of Mary will take place after the 10:30 mass. For Father’s Day we will order magnets. 
Anther idea for the stipend was to use it for the feast day in September but we should get a refresh on the funds so we should spend what we have left. A memorial mass had been suggested earlier. It would honor all those who have died in the last year (or perhaps go back 18 months since we had COVID restrictions since March 2020. We would buy a candle for each person who has died. It will be lit during the memorial mass and the family will take it home. 

New council members will be selected at the mass on Pentecost Sunday. There are quite a few names nominated and Lee will call them to see who is interested in serving. We have asked parishioners to wear red for Pentecost. Lynne will check with Monika Brunner (she is in charge of decorating the church for each season) about maybe putting red bows on every other pew for Pentecost. 
June asked again for anyone who has not completed the safe environment training to please complete the course and get the certificate to her. 

Our next meeting is June 1st with the new members.  Opening prayer will be said by Lynne Poiesz and closing prayer will be said by Henry Banker. 

Closing prayer was said by Chris Hasseler. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted, 

Christine Hasseler, secretary

